● 按教育部新大纲新教材同步编写

最新修订



学生专用版

丛书主编 周益新 本册主编 吴章鹏

初三英语(下)

附: 中考英语专题



龍門書局





初三英语(下)

(附:中考英语专题)

(修订版)

主 编 吴章鹏

撰 稿 郭东計 沈 洁 金红霞

胡秋莲 夏 星 陈栅花

區鐵麗龍

龍門書局

版权所有 翻印必究

本书封面贴有科学出版社、龙门书局激光防伪标志,凡无此标志者均为非法出版物。

举报电话:(010)64034160 13501151303(打假办)

邮购电话:(010)64000246

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

龙门新教案. 在线课堂. 初三英语. 下: 附中考英语专题/周益新主编; 吴章鹏编. 修订版. 一北京: 龙门书局, 2004 ISBN 7-80191-220-9

I. 龙... Ⅱ. ①周... ②吴... Ⅲ. 英语课 - 初中 - 教 学参考资料 Ⅳ. G634

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2003)第 087859 号

责任编辑:田 旭 谢 磊 封面设计:耕者设计工作室 私 門 書 岛 出版

北京东黄城根北街 16 号

邮政编码:100717 http://www.longmen.com.cn

中国人民解放军第 1201 工厂印刷 科学出版社总发行 各地书店经销

2003年11月第 一 版 开本:880×1230 大16开

2004年10月修 订 版 印张:121/4 2004年10月第三次印刷 字数:333 000

印数:35 001-85 000

定 价: 14.00元

(如有印装质量问题,我社负责调换)



体一定模型剂美世"返削危碍"趋固,因为它将加强点向低处理师,发现应应对锋和

· 通信权的主: — 维维·登台·创建

念 最近的中毒率考证大铜器明确提出"着篮棒擦拳走使用知识分析和野欢实际

学会学习,轻松考高分

>你会管司吗?

在学习中,你是否存在以下问题: 是要求证, 非误论是证法, 连一的被证据 重要问题 資本學 网络神经

G√ 你上课会不会经常走神? 老师讲课有些内容你没有听懂怎么办?

如果你上课经常走神,或者没有听懂老师的讲解,而你又不喜欢问老师问题,那你学习的过程中就会有很多不懂的问题,一个个不懂的问题积攒在一起,形成一片片知识空白,长此以往,你的成绩能提高吗?

因此, 你需要一个能够像播放 VCD 一样将老师讲解再现的"纸上课堂"。

老师不在身边,家长帮不上你的忙,问题不会,无处可问,成绩怎样,可想而知。

所以,你需要一个随时可以提问、不受约束的"便携式纸上教练"。

6√ 你有一套自己的学习方法吗?

教材你理解透彻了吗?你是不是比较喜欢做有难度的题目,而对那些看似简单的问题不屑一顾呢?这是大 多数学生的通病——不会走,怎么能够跑呢?即便可以,也肯定会摔跤。

记住,在你开始大量做题之前,别忘了先问一下自己:教材我理解透了吗?

以上只是你在学习中遇到的众多问题中很小的一部分,但这些都会导致你的成绩老是徘徊不前。我们策划 这套书的初衷,就是为了解决大家在学习中的这些问题——你可以在较短的时间内学得更多,记得更牢,练得 更精。

▶此何利用库丛书逃速提高学司成绩?

本套丛书是**专门为那些渴望成为优等生的同学设计的**,它可以用于**预习**、上课、课后作业时。栏目设计新颖别致,有自己独特的功能,你在使用时一定要特别注意以下几个栏目:

教材全部

你必须完全掌握教材的重要知识点,这是你解决一切问题的基础,也是前提。千万不要教材知识点还没搞明白就去追难题!

这一部分就像老师上课一样,帮你透彻理解教材知识点,在此基础上匹配典型例题,加深你对该知识点的理解。老师还为你总结了解题规律、方法技巧、易错点、误区等,然后通过一两个同类变式的练习,检测你是否全面理解与掌握了该知识点。

问题研讨

综合延伸

创新探究

此部分根据重点内容的不同,针对你遇到的问题不同,分为三种情况:

① 你经常容易出错的概念、误区、易错点用"问题研讨",通过几位同学的讨论让你知道哪里容易出错、为什么会出这样的错,从而避免你在做题的过程中重蹈他们的覆辙。

只要你是聪明人,一定能品位出其中的味道的。

② 对经常会出现综合应用、拓展延伸的重点内容,我们为你设计了"综合延伸"栏目,这部分的例题都有相

当的综合性和一定的难度。

你一定要特别关注"延伸总结"栏目,因为它将知识点向何处延伸、发散点等内容总结得十分详尽。吃透此 栏目,"举一反三"没问题!

③ 最近的中高考考试大纲都明确提出"**着重考察学生运用知识分析和解决实际问题的能力**",在高考试题中,研究性学习的内容不仅是考试热点,而且比重在不断增加。

为了从一开始就培养你的创新能力和研究性学习的能力,本书特别设计了"创新探究"这一栏目。你可一定要特别注意哦!

要点记忆

在你身边,肯定有很多同学特别喜欢做题,以为做题是取得好成绩的"法宝"。其实不然!我们老祖宗有句古话"磨刀不误砍柴工",如果你的刀快,那么砍起柴来肯定既快又多又省劲。"要点记忆"这一栏目就是你的磨刀石,它将你最需要掌握的问题全部归纳在一起,尤其是在期中、期末复习时,只要你完全记在心中,相信你一定会取得满意的成绩!

总而言之,本套丛书是龙门书局两年多来的研究成果,也是黄冈重点中学学科带头人的呕心沥血之作。它既是一本可以随时播放的"纸上课堂",又是一位可随时交流的"纸上教师",其中"宝藏多多",善于发掘者一定会"满载而归"。

"世上无难事,只怕有心人。"渴望成为优等生的你,一定要做生活的有心人,那么,开始行动起来吧!

不必可干于制。我们的重要知识从,全国供解决。 中国智识法国,史识证是一个万万要数据知识是强强数额

全种的物质等。它们们是更优别。 "我是我们,我们就是我们的自己,我们就是我们的,我们们还是我们的

一旦では、「一旦」という。 一旦では、 とお策划组

HET MATERIAL SECTION OF SECTION OF THE SECTION OF T

此为试读,需要完整PDF请访问: www.ertongbook.com



多少年来,许多教育学家一直在探索:老师怎样教,学生怎样学,才最有效果?经过长期探索、实验、比较,结论是——紧扣教材,边讲边练,师生双方交流合作探究,达到融会贯通。通过典型例题的讲解,使学生全面掌握知识要点和解题方法、技巧、规律。通过举一反三的训练和实践、探究、应用活动,加强学生发散性思维的培养。

《龙门新教案·在线课堂》丛书正是这种科学训练方法的结晶。本丛书与同类书相比,其突出的特点是:

一、课堂教学的真实性

丛书将开发学生潜能的"同步学案"融化在"同步教案"之中,像 VCD 一样再现黄冈重点中学一代名师每一节课的精彩讲解,师生双向交流、合作探究的思路贯穿教师授课的全部过程。

英 聚 对 法自违法

二、数材讲解的细致性

丛书的语文、英语学科对教材逐字逐词、逐句逐段讲解,细致人微;数学、物理、化学学科对教材重点内容采用"一点、一讲、一例、一练"的方法,即每一个重要知识点对应一段解析、一道典型例题,然后总结这类题目的解题规律、方法技巧、警示误区,并进行变式训练,训练题新颖灵活,步步升级。

三、教育理念的超前性

丛书每一节课的创设意境、导入新课,关注学生的学习兴趣和生活经验,师生互动情感交流,体现了以学生为主体的意识。每一课时还根据教材内容,设置对易错点和易混淆点进行思维诊断的"问题研讨"、对知识进行拓展迁移的"综合延伸"、课外开展研究性学习活动的"创新探究"栏目,体现了倡导学生"主动参与、乐于探究、勤于动手、张扬个性、开发潜能"的现代教育理念。

四、教学风格的务实性

丛书按教育部规定的课时进行教学,课外探究、课题案例应有尽有,真正实现了同步配套课堂教学。既符合课堂师生双向交流发现、探究知识的规律,又留足空隙让学生记录课堂笔记。课堂作业适度适量、灵活、新颖;答案另附,并有详细点拨,便于测评,适合全国各地重点中学和普通中学学生课堂和课外集体使用或个人自学使用。

新世纪、新教材、新课堂、新的考试模式,对每一个学生都是一种新的感悟、新的考验。读完这本书,你会对新课程理念有更深的体会,从而在全新教育理念营造的新课堂内焕发新的活力。

丛书主编 周益新



公常能的"同步学案"和程度"阅史表案"之间。第 V CH 一 FP 中央支援区重点中 三一任务 埋货

宽 策 划: 龙门书局

在野田及里居等的日季日 事编: 周益新 电测测器印刷 加强空温从效应网络电压

执行编委: 田旭谢磊

编 要: 龚霞玲 刘 祥 卞清胜 李显晟

创意策划: 田 旭 周益新

就是是 加利日 光影等 新的专政模式。可以一个字句面。一个原件或用,如何可知 中间显示 在,你会对了你们到这个更多的情念。从而在全场勤者建工与在设施,但学的恢复部份形式





Lesson 70 ----- 64

龙门新数案

初三英语(下)

Unit 13 The world's population	Unit 18 Mainly revision				
Lesson 49 1	Lesson 71 66				
Lesson 50 4	Lesson 72 68				
Lesson 51 7	Unit 18 创新能力综合测试 70				
Lesson 52 10					
Unit 13 创新能力综合测试 12	物三英语下学期期中测试题				
Unit 14 Shopping					
Lesson 53 15	勒中英语中考复习专题				
Lesson 54	第一部分 语法知识				
Lesson 55	专题一 名词				
Lesson 56	专题二 冠词				
Unit 14 创新能力综合测试 23	专题三 代词 82				
OW A NEW	专题四 数词				
Unit 15 A doctor for animals	专题五 形容词				
Lesson 57 26	专题六 副词				
Lesson 58	专题七 介词91				
Lesson 59	专题八 动词分类				
Lesson 60	专题九 情态动词				
Unit 15 创新能力综合测试 35	专题十 动词时态(一) 98				
4.7 45 4.4	专题十一 动词时态(二) 100				
Unit 16 The football match	专题十二 动词语态 102				
Lesson 61 38	专题十三 动词不定式 104				
Lesson 62	专题十四 感叹句和祈使句106				
Lesson 63	专题十五 特殊疑问句和反意疑问句 107				
Lesson 64 45	专题十六 复合句 108				
Unit 16 创新能力综合测试 47	第二部分 情景妥脎 110				
	第三部分 党形旗空115				
Unit 17 The missing necklace	第四部分 阅读理解 122				
Lesson 65 50	第五部分 书面表达				
Lesson 66	第六部分 中考模拟训练				
Lesson 67 55	中考模拟试题(一) 136				
Lesson 68 57	中考模拟试题(二) 141				
Unit 17 创新能力综合测试 58	中考模拟试题(三) 146				
Lesson 69 61	附赠:答案点被及听力材料				



The world's population

#==#

类别	语 言 项 目
词汇	increase if hour after hour multiply multiply by challenge beginning at the beginning of square hardly more and more prefer prefer torather than, rather than used beg beg one's pardon worth second-hand diagram discussion be busy doing chart download path
日常交际用语	What's the population of? I wonder if that's a lot of people for the size of the country. There will be standing room only on the earth. They prefer to buy a new one rather than repair it. How much does a car cost? It can cost as little as 50,000 and as much a 300,000 yuan. That's worth more than two million yuan.
语法	过去将来时态 I didn't know that they would be able to buy anothe car. He didn't say when she was coming. 数词的使用 hundred, thousand, million, billion



THE STREET, WITH STREET



444 重点1

What's the population of Germany? 德国人口是



在我保管

- (1)population人口,人数.不可数名词,其后不加"s",作主 语时,谓语动词用单数形式。
 - (2)询问"人口数是多少"用 what, 不用 how many 或 how

much.

(3)修饰或说明 population 用 large, big, small 等词, 不用 many, few, much, little.

the population of China?

A. What's

B. What're

C. How much is

D. How many are

2. The population of China is larger than

A. India

B. in India

C. Ithat of India

D. those of India

3.世界人口数正在增长。

4. 中国人口比其他任何一个国家人口都多。

重点2 公公

I wonder if that's a lot of people for the size of the country. 我想知道对于这个国家的大小而言,人口是 否太多了。



在後保堂

(1)if 此处意思为"是否",引导宾语从句。

(2)if作"如果"讲,引导条件状语从句。如:

Let's see if we can find out some information about the city. 咱们看一看是否能查到关于这个城市的一些信息。

If someone telephones, say I'm out.

如果有人打电话,就说我不在家。

	let	

25. I don't know if he free tomorrow.

A. will come, will be

B. will come, is

C. comes, will be

D. comes, is

2 6. They wondered if the teacher _____ them some

English songs next week.

A. would teach B. had taught

C. will teach D, taught

7. 他问我是否喜欢居住在这里。

8. 如果你有问题,就问我吧!

[实践活动1]

看示范后读数

2,657,485

lylodel: 00/ eight hundred and sixty sev	1:867→eight hundred and sixty s	even.
--	---------------------------------	-------

348 4 (82) mendred and favery & 9,835 68,502 463,890

34,508,576

686,787,595

1,785,654,320 12,640,530,489

50,598,875,342

[实践活动 2]

看图表,询问各国家的人口数

Pop	ulation
(20	00)
Australia	19,521,900
Canada	31,198,000
China	1,295,330,000
France	58,882,300
Germany	81,981,900
Great Britain	59,730,300
India	1,040,280,700
New Zealand	3,828,600
The USA	284,620,400
The world	6,055,000,000

[实践活动 3]

听力实践

- 1. 选择与你所听到的句子意义相同的选项
-)1. A. What do you think of "standing room only"?
 - B. How do you think standing room only ??
 - C. What do you mean by "standing room only"?
 - D. How do you mean "standing room only"?
- ()2. A. They never answered what would happen to the
 - B. They never asked what would happen to the world.
 - C. They didn't know what would happen to the
 - D. They knew what would happen to the world.

-)3. A. Where do you get sheep?
 - B. Where do you buy sheep?
 - C. Where do you take sheep?
 - D. Where do wool and mutton come from?
-)4. A. Can you help me?
 - B. What can I do for you?
 - C. What can you do for me?
 - D. How can I help you
 -)5. A. He is busy mending a car.
 - B. His car is being mended.
 - C. He is planning to mend his car.
 - D. He is going to buy a car.

Ⅱ. 听录音,选择正确答语。

- ()1. A. It's increasing.
 - B. It's nearly increasing.
 - C. It's nearly sixty million.
 - D. Yes, it's bigger than that of China.
-)2. A. Yes, I think so.
 - B. No, I don't think so.
 - C. Yes, it's big.
 - D. It's big.
- ()3. A. It's too expensive.
 - B. It costs me much money.
 - C. It cost me 50,000 yuan.
 - D. I spent 50,000 yuan
-)4. A. No, I can't
 - B. I don't have money.
 - C. It's too dear.
 - D. Do you think so?
- ()5. A. Yes, it's my car.
 - B. Thank you.
 - C. No, it isn't nice.
 - D. I'm sorry.

Ⅲ. 听对话及问题,选择正确答案

- ()1. A. A telephone. B. A cat. C. A phone number.
 -)2. A. To sell his watch.
 - B. To ask someone to mend his watch.
 - C. To go sometime.
 - A. Less than ten.
 - B. At least ten.
 - C. More than ten.
 -)4. A. The plane is over there.
 - B. The plane leaves at twelve o'clock.

上部所入口を生きと用 what 本語 how many it.

N. 317640 乳属脂毒素膏。如果

- C. The plane leaves at two o'clock.
-)5. A. He has left already
 - B. He's still here.
- C. He isn't here yet.



T W	t will	- Nadar	Anto 7
福	と位	演	练]

[基础演练]	
I. 单项选择	
1. Do you know	the population of Shanghai
A. what, is	B how much, is
C. what's,不填	D. how many, are
2. There are nearly	students in our school.
A. three thousands	B. three thousand
C three thousands of	D three thousand of
3. If I enough	money next year, I will buy a car.
A. would have	B. should have
C. bave	D. will have
4. He asked me if I	back to my hometown for the
holiday.	Demow at the refl of printing
A would go	B. go
C. will go	D. went
5. China is larger than _	in Europe.
A. any other country	Dovins
B. other countries	nupel sin A
C. any countries	C resibeep on
D. any country	the state of the s
[综合测试]	The state of the state of the
Ⅱ、完形填空	and the second of the second of the

Most American families are 6 than the families in other countries. Most American families have one or two parents and one or two 7 each.

Children in the USA will leave their parents' home when they 8 . They usually live 9 their parents because they want to find 10. They often write to their parents or telephone them. And they often 11 their parents on holiday.

Parents usually let their children choose 12 . Americans think it important for young people to decide on their lives 13 .

Children are asked 14 some work around their house. And in many families, children 15 doing some housework so that they can learn how to make money for their own use.

- 6. A. more
- B. fewer
- C. larger D. smaller
- 7. A. student
- B. students

- 8. A. grow
- B. grow up
- C. grow-ups D. get old
- C. child D. children
- 9. A. away from B. away
 - C. far from D. far

- 10. A. good jobs
- B. good works
- C. a job well
- D. a work well
- 11. A. go B. go visit
- C. go to visit D. go a visit
- 12. A. own jobs
- B. their own jobs
- C. own their jobs
- D. jobs their own B. by themselves
- 13. A. by them C. by himself
- D. by herself

- B. doing
- C. to do
- D. done
- 15. A. are paid B. are paid for C. pay for [创新升级]
- D. paid for

Ⅲ. 阅读短文,选择正确答案

The world itself is becoming much smaller by using modern traffic and modern communication means (通讯设备), Life today is much easier than it was hundreds of years ago, but it has brought new problems. One of the biggest problems is pollution. To pollute means to make things dirty. Pollution comes in many ways. We see it, smell it, drink it and even hear it .

Man has been polluting the earth. The more people, the more pollution. Many years ago, the problem was not so serious because there were not so many people. When the land was used up or the river was dirty in one place, man moved to another place. But this is no longer true. Man is now slowly polluting the whole world.

Air pollution is still the most serious. It's bad for all living things in the world, but it is not the only kind of pollution. Water pollution kills our fish and pollutes our drinking water. Noise pollution makes us angry more easily.

Many countries are making rules to fight pollution. They stop people from burning coal(煤)in houses and factories in the city, and from putting dirty smoke into the air. Pollution by SO2 is now the most dangerous kind of air pollution. It is caused (引起) by heavy traffic. We are sure that if there are fewer people driving, there will be less air pollution.

The earth is our home. We must take care of it. That means keeping the land, water and air clean. And we must take care of the rise in pollution at the same time.

- our world is becoming much smaller.
 - A. Because of the rise in pollution
 - B. Thanks to science development
 - C. Because the earth is being polluted day and night
 - D. Because the earth is blown away by the wind every year
- 17. Hundreds of years ago, life was _____ _ it is today.
 - A. much easier than
- B. as easy as
- C. much harder than

- D. as hard as
- 18. Pollution comes in many ways. We can even hear it. Here

 - A. rubbish B. noise pollution
 - C. air pollution
- D. water pollution
- 19. Air pollution is the most serious kind of pollution because
 - A. it makes much noise
 - B. it makes us angry more easily
 - C. it makes our rivers and lakes dirty
 - D. it's bad for all living things in the world

6.我你这些现在绝外年



20 A 60 A 61



So it goes on, hour after hour. 就这样一小时接着 小时地进行着。



hour after hour 一小时接一小时。用 after 连接两个相同 的单数名词,不用冠词,表示"一个接一个",强调时间上的连 续。如:

day after day 日复一日 year after year 年复一年 one by one "一个接一个",强调顺序性。

练一练

- is the population of China? -It's about 1.3 billion. And it's growing
- A. How much, hours after hours
- B. How many, hours after hours
- C. What, hour after hour
- D. How about, hour after hour
- 2. 日复一日,工程还未完工。
- 3. 年复一年, 小镇发生了巨大变化。

Multiply this by 365. 用这个数字乘以 365。



在我保堂

- (1) multiply 是"乘"的意思。
- (2)multiply...by 表示"用……乘以……"。如:

If you multiply four by three, the answer is 12.

如果把 4 乘以 3,结果是 12。

Six multiplied by five is 30. $6 \times 5 = 30$.

- five We know eight
- A. multiply, is
- B. multiply, are
- C. multiplied, is
- D. multiplied by, is
- 5. 3乘以2等于6。
- 6. 我们应当用5乘以4。

重点3

People say that by the year 2010, it may be seven billion,人们说,直到 2010年,世界人口可能达到七十



- (1)by 的介词短语表示时间时, 意思是"在……以前", "直 到……为止"。
- (2)"by+过去时间点"可用于过去完成时。"by+将来时 间点"可用于一般将来时。如:

By the time he was ten, he had built a chemistry lab for himself. 在他十岁的时候,他已经为自己建造了一个化学实验室。

练一练

- _ to go back home by ten o'clock this evening. Or they will be worried.
 - A. has
- B. had
- C. will have
- D. would have
- for ten minutes by the time we 8. The film
- arrived.
 - A. has begun
- B. had begun
- C. has been on
- D. had been on

重点 4 公公公

Each person will have one half to one square metre of space to live in 每个人将会只有 0.5 到 1 平方来的 地方居住。



在後課堂

- (1)不定式 to live in 作后置定语,修饰名词 space。
- (2)当后置定语不定式与中心词之间存在逻辑上的动宾关 系时,如果不定式中是不及物动词,那么其后应带上相应的介

There is no chair to sit on. 没有椅子坐。

I need some paper to write on. 我需要一些写字的纸。

- 9. They have no money and no place
- A. to live in
- B. to live
- C. living in
- D. living
- 10. You must have something
- A. to worry
- B. to worry about
- C. to worrying
- D. worrying about
- 11. 我有很多事要做。

12. 我有几句话要对你讲。

重点 5 公公公

There will be hardly enough space for anybody else. (那时)几乎没有足够的空间容纳其他的人了。



在钱福堂

hardly 副词,表示"几乎不",含有 hardly 的句子通常被视为否定句。如:

He was so excited that he could hardly say a word. 他太激动,以致一句话也说不出来。

tells a lie.	AN 168	41-	him bec		T
A. Almost	B. Hard	y C.	Nearly	D.	Hard
14. The lit	tle boy can h	ardly wa	k,	?	
A. can he			is he	D.	don't he
15、中晚初	几乎没有睡	见。			
#	不明白你的	orress	(0 E45)) A	(m. 7) (4) (s)



[实践活动1]

根据 Lesson 50 内容回答下列问题

- 1. What do you think is the greatest challenge of the world today?
- 2. How is the world's population growing?
- 3. When was the population over 6 billion?
- 4. How big will the world's population be by the year 2010?
- 5. What will happen in about 600 years?

[实践活动 2]

根据 Lesson 50 内容,填写各时期世界人口状况

period	population
2000 years ago	
400 years ago	or states I
at the beginning of the 20th century	the state of the state of
in 1970	remainder www.
in 1990	
at the beginning of the 21st century	hard man (2 years)
by the year 2010	Later Tomose, 14

[实践活动 3]

根据对话内容,从方框中选出五个合适的句子补全对话

- A: Excuse me, Miss Black. 1
- B: Not very big, but I don't think it's small. I have two brothers.

 The older one is married.
- A: Do your brother and his wife have any children?
- B: Yes. 2
- A: Boys or girls?
- B: A boy and a girl.
- A: Oh, how lucky they are!
- B: In China, there are still quite a lot of large families.
- A: 3 Thanks to the "one-child" policy (政策), less and less families now have more than one child. 4
- B: 5 Is your family large?
- A:No, I have only one sister, but my grandparents also live with us.
- B: In America, many children live far away from their parents when they are just 18 or 19.
- A: In China, too. More and more young people live far away from their parents when they are married.
 - A. How about your family?
 - B. My sister-in-law (嫂子) gave birth to twins last Match.
 - C. Are you married?
 - D. So more and more families are becoming richer and richer.
 - E. Do you have a big family?
 - F. I agree with you.
 - G. I don't think so.

Tool	1 1 1 1 1 E	If your depay 1 s./.
	随堂练习	B. Nor. very big. b
	四里练习	and the later
- B	ACCOUNT OF THE PARTY OF	With India on V
Inerblide year	ward alies will have a	As Do your heaths

F -4	-	spet Fig.	Notice	See .	ч
113	ш.	жн	1986	练	
13	20C 1	uu	1525	536	-1

O.A.O.Pron

Ţ	. 根	据	旬	意	及	词	首字	田	写	出	单	司
---	-----	---	---	---	---	---	----	---	---	---	---	---

- 1. The increasing population may be the greatest c of the world today.
- 2. Everything is difficult at the b.....
- China is one of the d ____ countries.
- 4. One day, people have to p food for over 370,000 more mouths.
- 5. That means that in about 600 years, there will be s____ room only on the earth. I、单项选择 'mandymeng you not come man y'm swed 1, not at

- do you know is the population of England?
- A. Which B. What C. How many D. How much
- for us on the bus. 7. I'm afraid there
- A. are no room B. isn't any rooms
 - C. aren't any rooms D. is no room
- 8. China is becoming
- - A. more and more strong B. more and more stronger
- C. much more stronger D. stronger and stronger
- the new year, we are very busy.
 - A. In the begining of
- B/ In the beginning of
- C. At the begining of
- D. At the beginning of
- The population is growing _
 - A. hours after hours
- B. hour after hour
- C. days after days
- D. an hour after an hour
- 11. They will come back to England for Christmas _
 - A. after three day's time
- B. in three day's time
- C. after three days
- D. in three days' time
- 12. It is said the population of the world may be seven billion
 - A, by the year 2010
- B. by the 2010
- C. in the 2010
- D. in 2010 year 7
- The population of France is ______ than _____ Great Britain.
 - A. smaller, ×
- B. large, ×
- C. smaller, that of
- D. large, that of
- 14. There won't be enough space _____ the earth in one hundred years.
- A. to live on B. to live in C. to live in on D. living on in
- We have done a lot ______ the population increase .
 - A. to stop
- B. to slow down
- C. to keep

D. to prevent

[综合测试]

Ⅲ. 完形填空

Since 1920, the population of China 16. With over one billion people today, China accounts for 23 percent of the world's population. This increase is 17 problem in China's plans to modernize itself. In order to 18 this population problem, China has begun a "one-child" policy. This 19 that married couples have to limit their families to one child even if they would like 20 more children. This policy has been most effective in big cities where residents(居民) live in crowded apartments. In the countryside, however, the 21 say they are hard pressed to limit their families to one child since they need more children

22 the farm work. Factories and farms reward "one-child" families 23 free medical care, better housing, extra vacation, and cash bonuses(补贴). If couples have more than one child they lose these benefits and their salaries may 24 by 10 percent or even more. This trend(趋势) of "one-child" families should

25 China's population growth to a rate of 1.3 percent per year.

- 16. A. double B. doubled C. has doubled D. had doubled 17. A. a small B. a greater C. an important D. the greatest 18. A. solve B. answer C. do D. work B. means C. is meant D. meant 19. A. mean B. to have C. making D. to make 20. A. having C. farmers D. teachers B. workers A. officers 22. A. help B. to help C. help with D. to help with B. with C. for D. in 23. A. to B. be cutted C. be cut D. is cut 24. A. cut
- C. prevent D. slow down 25. A. keep B. stop

[创新升级]

Ⅳ. 阅读短文,选择正确答案

BEITING(Xinhua)-Chinese have started to enjoy cars at low prices after the country became a member of the World Trade Organization (WTO). At the same time, competition between people has become stronger. According to the China's Ministry of Personnel(人事部), about 170 million people will lose their jobs after the country has joined the WTO.

However, many Chinese people living in other countries have come back home to face the challenges(挑战). So far, about 130 thousand people have returned. These days, people, especially youths, have got to know the challenges of entry to the WTO. Books on the WTO have been hot selling. Some people are learning more about the WTO by going to night schools.

- 26. This passage is probably _
 - A. a story B. a note C. a letter D. a news report
- 27. According to the passage, how many people will lose their jobs after China has entered the WTO? About _____.
 - A. 170,000
- B. 170,000,000
- C. 130,000
- D. 300,000,000
- 28. Who cares more about the challenges of entry to the WTO?
- B. Children.
- C. Young people. D. People from other countries.
- 29. In this passage, "hot selling" means
 - A. the books sell well
 - B. the books sell at high prices
 - C. people buy the books on hot weather
 - D. people buy the books because they are new
- 30. What is the main idea of this passage?
 - A. China has entered the WTO.
 - B. China meets the WTO challenges.
 - C. Many Chinese people have returned from foreign countries.

提問鍵語內容。从方面中提出五个台灣的可手扑全河走

D. Some Chinese people are learning about the WTO by going to night schools.





重点1

When their car becomes old, they prefer to buy a new one rather than repair it. 当他们的汽车用旧了的 时候,他们宁愿买新的而不愿修理它。



在我保管

prefer"宁愿,更喜欢"的意思。 prefer 常见的结构有: prefer sb. /sth. 喜欢某人或某物 prefer to do sth. /doing sth. 宁愿做某事 prefer sb. to do sth. 宁愿某人做某事 prefer sth. to sth. 喜欢 ····· 胜过 ····· prefer doing sth. to doing sth. 宁愿做……而不愿做…… prefer to do sth. rather than do sth. 宁愿做……而不愿做……如: I prefer to walk there rather than go by bus.

我宁愿步行去那儿,而不愿乘车去。

练一练

	outside to staying at home.
= I preferred stay at home.	outside
2. We prefer	at the party rather than
A. sing, dance	B. sing, to dance
C. to sing, dancing	D. to sing, dance

3. 我喜欢牛奶,不喜欢茶。

4. 我宁愿步行而不愿骑车。

重点2 44

I beg your pardon? 对不起,请再说一遍。



在钱保堂

I beg your pardon? 意思是没听清对方的话,请对方重复 一遍,也可直接说 Your pardon? 或 Pardon?

	AIR SI	100000
	5. A: My telephone numb	er is 82828892.
	B:	
	A: I say my telephone nur	
	A. What?	B. Repeat!
	C. Pardon?	D. All right!
	6. —, I mistook yo	u for Lily
	-It doesn't matter.	mi) Assembly and Physical Com-
	A. Excuse me	B. Sorry
	C. Pardon	D. I beg your pardon
	7, can you tell	me the way to the nearest
hos	pital?	
	A. Excuse me	B. Sorry
	C. Pardon	D. I beg your pardon
_		

重点3 公公

That's worth more than two million yuan in China. 它相当于人民币二百多万元。



在核律堂

worth 此处作形容词, 意思是"值得……", worth 不能作定 语。作表语时,其后接名词或 doing 形式。

(1) "be worth + 表价值的名词"表示"值……价格"。如:

The dictionary is worth sixty yuan. 这本词典值六十元。

(2) "be worth + doing"表示"值得做"。如:

The book is worth reading. 这本书值得读。

The story is worth listening to. 这个故事值得一听。

(3) "be well worth doing"表示"很值得一做"。如:

The book is well worth buying. 这本书很值得一买。

练一练

8.	The	report	is	very	interesting.	It	is	wort	h
----	-----	--------	----	------	--------------	----	----	------	---

A. good, listening

B. very, listening

C. well, listening to D. well, listening

9. Their TV set is old and broken. It isn't worth

A. mending it B. mending

C. being mended

D. for mending

10. 这辆小汽车值二十万元。

11. 这个博物馆值得参观。





[实践活动1]

仿照示范,进行问答

Model: A: I'm going to see a film.

B: What did he say just now?

C: He said he was going to see a film.

1. A: I will go to the barber's.

B: ____

かんでのこのこのここ

C: _____

2. A: My parents will go to Paris.

B:

C:

3. A: They will go there by air.

B: ___

Conflict party and make at the four dress of and

4. A: There is going to be a meeting this evening.

B:

C.

5. A: We are going to buy a new house.

В:

C.

6. A: I am going to visit the Summer Palace.

В:

C.

7. A: My friend will come over to my home this weekend.

B:___

C:

8. A: We will start earlier tomorrow morning.

R.

C:

[实践活动 2]

根据情景补全对话

A: _1_you read today's newspaper?

B: No, I 2 . 3 there any important news?

A: There's a report about the population of our country. It says China had got another 16,000,000 people in 1990.

B: Oh, the population is growing 4 and 5.

A: If the population goes on growing like this, it will be the biggest 6 in our country.

B: ___7 __course it will. China has the ___8 __ population in the world. The babies born in one year are almost as many ___9 __ the population of Australia.

A: I'm afraid there will be standing 10 only in our country

B: But if every family has only one ___11__, things will turn for the better.

[实践活动 3]

根据所给句子,在方框 A~J中选出一个最佳应答,每个 选项只能用一次。

- 1. Excuse me, where is the nearest library, please?
- 2. Welcome to our city! Would you like to look around it?
- 3. What will the weather be like next week?
- 4. Hello! Can I speak to Betty, please?
- 5. Oh, I'm afraid I have to go now. I must meet a friend at 5:30.
- Would you mind looking after my schoolbag? I have to go back for my keys.
- 7. I'm sorry for giving you so much trouble.
- 8. What do you want to do when you grow up?
- 9. I haven't seen you for ages. How are you getting on?
- 10. Why didn't you come to Mary's party last Sunday?
 - A. Oh, you'd better hurry.
 - B. Sunny.
 - C. Nobody told me.
 - D. It doesn't matter.
 - E. Yes, I'd like to. It's beautiful here.
 - F. Behind the cinema.
 - G. Quite well. Thank you.
 - H. Hold on, please.
 - I. No problem. I'll be glad to.
 - J. To be a teacher.

· 主革原型不同。以東土可以 (2)

shario tempin i

In levices Asked and the

A singlewide B single darce

是为16年18月1

ALMAND NOT REPORT

II ARRONANT CITATION STREET, TORKY

44

A SHOULD SEE AND WE SHOULD SEE

beg your parton 点板是供的例如的编码, 请与方面交

Technique Contact of Participation

[基础演练]

1) 句型转换

- 1. Is there going to be a football match this week? (Tom asked...)(合并成一句)
- 2. He will come to see you in two days. (She told me...)(合并
- 3. Why won't you go to Ann's birthday party? (I asked him...) (合并成一句)
- 4. She said to me, "I will buy a used car because it is much cheaper."(改为含宾语从句的复合句)
- 5. "I will be here early." he promised. (改为含宾语从句的复合
- 6. The ice is so thin that we can't skate on it. (改为简单句) The ice isn't _____ for us ___
- 7. The bag is so heavy that the boy can't carry it.(改为简单句) The bag is _____ heavy ____ the boy _ carry, the troy past medical will be
- 8. Bill is so tall that he can reach the apple. (改为简单句) Bill is _____ to reach the apple.
- 9. They can hardly finish their work. (改为反意疑问句) They can hardly finish their work, _____?
- 10. The watch is worth 100 yuan. (就画线部分提问) is the watch worth?
- 11. The old man prefers tea to milk. (改为同义句) The old man likes tea _____ milk.
- 12. The farmers preferred working in the fields to staying at home. (改为同义句)

The farmers preferred ______ in the fields _ stay at home.

[综合测试]

Ⅱ. 完形填空。根据短文内容及词首字母写出意义和形式正

According to a recent report from the UN, the world's population c 13 to grow. It could r 14 8.9 billion in the year of 2025.

But d 15 the past 10 years or so, a large rapid drop in the world's birth rate(出生率) has t 16 place. Families generally (通常地) are s 17 now than they were a few years ago. It is happening in b 18 developing and developed countries.

China has already cut its rate of population growth by about one half s 19 1970. Each Chinese family is a 20 to have no more than one child. And the hope is to reach a zero population growth rate by 2000.

Several countries in Europe already have a negative growth rate Experts (专家) said that these countries would not have

e	21	workers in the future. And the people who are w 22	2
00	uld fa	ace much higher taxes(税) to support the growing retir	rees
(j	退休人	人员).	

13. c	14. r	15. d	16. t
17. s	18. b	19. s	20.a
21.e	22. w	and the Res	
FAIRER MIT	104.0		

[创新升级]

Ⅲ. 阅读短文,选择正确答案

Life in the 21st century will be different from life in the 20th century, because many changes will take place in the new century, but what will the changes be?

The population is growing fast. There will be more and more people in the world and most of them will live longer than before. Computers will be much smaller and more useful, and there will be at least one in every home. And computer studies will be one of the most important subjects in school.

People will work fewer hours than they did in the 20th century, and they will have more free time for sports, watching TV and travelling. Travelling will be much cheaper and easier. And many more people will go to other countries for holidays.

There will be changes in our food, too. More land will be used for building new towns and houses. Then there will be less room for cows and sheep, so meat will be more expensive. Maybe no one will eat it every day, instead they eat more vegetables and fruit. Maybe people will be healthier.

Work in the future will be different, too. Dangerous and hard work will be done by robots. Because of this, many people will not have enough work to do. This will be a problem.

23.	People may not have as much	as	they	did	in	the
	20th century.	1				

A. fruit B. milk C. bread D. meat

24. In the 21st century people don't have to _____.

A. travel B. work fast C. work long hours D. eat meat

Travelling will be ____ then.

B. more difficult A. less interesting

C. more expensive D. much cheaper and easier

26. In the 21st century there will be ______

A. more cows and sheep B. more people

C. fewer people D. less buildings and houses

27. Every family will have at least one _____ in the 21st

C. VCD D, robot A. computer B. TV set

Dodl's Royled and will read mi